via di Santa Maria dell’Anima 10
00186 Roma | Italia
tel +39.06.6889901 | fax +39.06.6879520

I CONSIGLIO NAZIONALE
DEGLI ARCHITETTI
PIANIFICATORI
P P C I direzione.cnappc@archiworld.it

PAESAGGISTI direzione.cnappc@archiworldpec.it
E CONSERVATORI presso il Ministero della Giustizia WWW.awILit

Cod. CA2/P2 : Protocollo Generale (Uscita)

Cod. MA /rg cnapperm — aoo_generale
Prot.: 0002867

Circolaren. 157 Data: 21/12/2017
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LORO SEDI

OGGETTO: Progetto Europeo Prof-Trac — Quinta newsletter dicembre 2017

Nel ricordare che il Consiglio Nazionale degli Architetti, Pianificatori,
Paesaggisti e Conservatori € uno degli otto Paesi pilota del Progetto Europeo,
PROFessional multi-disciplinary TRAining and Continuing development in skills
for NZEB principles — PROF-TRAC (Horizon 2020), finanziato dalla Commissione
Europea, si invia in allegato la quinta newsletter con gli aggiornamenti circa eventi
e news in materia di Edifici ad Energia quasi Zero (nZEB).

La presente newsletter ¢ pubblicata sul sito awn al seguente link:
http://www.awn.it/attivita/prof-trac

Maggiori informazioni relative al progetto sono reperibili al link:

http://proftrac.eu/open-training-platform-for-nzeb-professionals.html

Nel richiedere, a ciascun Ordine, la massima diffusione in ambito
territoriale, prevedendo la divulgazione di tale progetto sia mediante il
sito istituzionale dell’Ordine, sia mediante invii alle e-mail personali
degli iscritti, si porgono i piu cordiali saluti.

Arch. Alessandro Marata
(Coordinatore Dipartimento

AWnibilité)

Il Consigliere Segretario Il Presidente
(arch. Fabrizio (arch. Giusep appochin)
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iiily (
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Welcome to PROF/TRAC's fifth newsletter with essentials on
nZEB training

This is a bi-annual newsletter with updated news on Nearly Zero Energy Buildings {(nZEB) from around
Europe in the framework of the Horizon 2020 project PROF/TRAC. The project will finish at the end of
February with a conference in Brussels on 20 February.

WHAT IS PROF/TRAC?

PROF/TRAC is a 3-year EU funded project with 15 partners from eight EU countries, which started in
March 2015. The PROF/TRAC team develops a European training and qualification scheme for technical
experts, architects, engineers and building managers involved in nZEB design, construction and
maintenance. ‘

Visit www.proftrac.eu for more

information and watch our training sessions on
nZEB as webinars online on YouTube.

If you are a training provider and you would like
to join our CPD scheme - please contact us.

INVITATION TO THE FINAL PROF/TRAC CONFERENCE IN BRUSSELS ON 20 FEBRUARY 2018:
EUROPEAN MULTI-LEVEL SKIL1S OFFENSIVE — THE KEY TO ASSURING PUBLIC SUPPORT FOR THE
ENERGY TRANSITION

In its Blueprint for Sectorial Cooperation on skills, the EU identifies
construction as a sector with high awareness of the importance of skills with
focus areas including energy efficiency and digitisation. EU Funding and
financing are key instruments to achieve the energy transition in the buildings
sector. The offer of job creation and better quality of life in our homes, cities

HOUSING and neighbourhoods wili be central in gaining political support for the

. . . transition. This one-day conference, organised by project partner Housing
E U R O P E Europe, will give vital pointers and concrete examples on how these EU

instruments can help ensure this vital public support for the energy transition.

The PROF/TRAC team have identified the skills gap among NZEB professionals
and are addressing this gap with courses and dissemination of material. This
final PROF/TRAC conference, to be held in Brussels on February 20th, will broaden the perspective to
address awareness, skills and confidence gaps along the construction supply chain, within our
administrations and amongst our citizens, which continue to slow the demand and speed of renovation
roll-out across the region. We will also consider the EU strategy to address this gap with a focus on




European Structural and Investment Funds and the skills Agenda, now in the post 2020 program petiod,
which is under preparation.

SHARE YOUR TRAINING MATERIAL ON NZEBS WITH THE PROF/TRAC COMMUNITY

PROF/TRAC consortium has recently opened its Training Material Repository to any exper,
organization, or project consortium willing to share their training materials on nZEBs with the wide
PROF/TRAC community. Upload yours here!

LLlJ;‘l PRI IBAE e MM:M Ww = " The PROF/TRAC repository already offers the
) whole IDES-EDU educational package and a
number of presentations, reports, guidelines, etc.

T-- »
ﬁﬁﬁﬂ collected from relevant European funded projects
REFOBITORY [ ideni -
WespADE 1, and studies. By widening the offer of nZEB

related training materials, PROF/TRAC repository
will further strengthen its position as a reference
point for professionals willing to bridge the skills
gap In nZEB construction.

The strength of the repository is not only in being
a nZEB reference point, but also in the fact that
all resources are stored in the PROF/TRAC library
and are therefore directly accessible from the
repository. This feature ensures that no
recourses are lost or inaccessible due to expired projecis or changed web-domains. The repository
provides an easy and swift access to a wide range of resources with specific topics within the nZEB
design, construction, operation and maintenance. Thereby it reduces significantly the efforts needed to
allocate specific resources in the vast number of publications available,

A PROF/TRAC BUILD UP WEBINAR ADDRESSING THE PROFESSIONAL SKILLS GAP

BUILD UP WEBINAR | Interdisciplinary skills On 21 November, PROF/TRAC offered a
development of building professionals on NZEB BUILD UP webinar about “Interdisciplinary
construction skills development of building professionals on

nZEB construction”. The webinar focused on the
skills required by the building industry middle
and senior level professionals, and on how o
address the skils gap through Continuing
Professional Development (CPD)}  courses.
Invited speakers displayed the expertise they
developed by organizing or attending such
courses, with special attention to the market
appreciation for the skills acquired by
participants. The recording of the webinar will
soon be available on the BUELD UP portal,

PROF/TRAC TRAINED MORE THAN 80 TRAINERS SUCCESSFULLY



An important part of the PROF/TRAC project was the series of Train-the-Trainers {TtT) courses. The aim
of the course for future trainers is to not only become familiar with the issues of nZEBs, but also learn
about modern teaching methods, skills mapping, and how to create lifelong learning courses for different
target groups of building experts. In addition to attending lectures, TET participants prepare their own
course for their organisation/country. After meeting all the requirements, participants receive a
certificate of successful graduation and are listed in the PROF/TRAC list of trainers.

R After the three face-to-face courses that took
place in Prague (C7), Zagreb {HR) and Valencia
(ES), the remaining two courses were organized
©in form of webinars. Face-to-face TtT courses
took place over two days with lectures and
seminars, where the participants worked under
the guidance of experts in small national teams.
¥ The webinars required a different methodical
approach. Thus the 4th and 5th PROF/TRAC TtT
were organized as a series of eight short online
sessions over the course of three weeks. Within
each sessjon, a short version of the lecture was
presented live, accompanied by study material.
The entire ‘long” version of the lectures are
available on the PROF/TRAC YouTube channel. At the end of the session, participants had the
opportunity to discuss and access their off-line record. The acquired knowledge was verified by a short
online self-test after each session. Final papers were handed over to the lecturer in electronic form,.

The PROF/TRAC online seminar was attended by a total of 183 participants from 36 countries around the
world, contributing to the snowball effect of spreading the idea of the PROF/TRAC project.

PROF/TRAC PARTNER ATECYR PROMOTES PROF/TRAC IN SPAIN

During the last three months, Atecyr has
organized a series of conferences about nZEB in
several cities of Spain, such as Madrid, Valencia,
Gijon, Bilbao, Zaragoza and Barcelona. These
seminars are aimed to give practical solutions to
2 the HVAC's experts. More than 500 people
attended to the different speakers, all of them
} architects, engineers, and companies linked to
! the sector. At the end of every conference,
there were several debates about different
related topics; for instance, the integration of renewable energies in nEZB and their efficiency compared
to conventional systems; or how to incorporate this kind of buildings into the Spanish legislation. In all
these conferences, a speaker from Atecyr, explained the PROF TRAC project to the audience, showing its
achievements and the future steps to come,

SLOVAKIA: A NEW EU COUNTRY JOINS PROF/TRAC

Slovak Society of Environmental Engineering (S5TP) invited to a PROF/TRAC training in Senec in
November, to which 55 engineers, building managers and members of municipality bodies came (41men/




l4women), The organisers appreciated mainly the various materials obtained during the Train the
Trainers that were made freely available so that they could impiement the materials in their
presentations. The course organisers considered the courses successful, because they identified a
potential to educate the attendees regarding nZEBs and considerably improved the knowledge of the
attendees in this field
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One of the organiser stated: '‘Before the course,
the participants had only little information
regarding nearly zero energy buildings. They
knew energy certification is mandateory for new
buildings and for existing buildings after a major
retrofit, but most of them did not relate the
process of energy certification to the nearly zero
energy building standard. In this sense the
attendees were provided with a good amount of
new information related to different aspects of
nZEBs, which will help them make informed
decisions in the future. The attendees
appreciated the variety of information given to
them regarding nZEB. The feedback regarding
the form and duration of the course was generally positive, as it was just enough to cover all the topics
and simultaneously not taking too much of the attendees’ precious working time. Some of the attendees
particularly appreciated the participation of the various professional organizations that helped organize
the course, and also the possibility to discuss the different aspects of nZEB with experts.’

This project has received funding from the European Union’s Horizon 2020 research and innovation
programme under grant agreement No. 649473,

The scle responsibility for the content of this newsletter lies with the authors. It does not necessarily
reflect the opinion of the European Communities, The Executive Agency of Small and Medium Enterprises

is not responsible for any use that may be made of the information it contains. }

If you wish to unsubscribe, write to info@proftrac.eu
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